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Dear Parents 
 

Thank you to nearly all families who ensure that their child arrives at school on time and is picked up on 
time. It is very important for your child’s learning and wellbeing that they are supported to be punctual, 
make the most of their learning time and are not embarrassed by disrupting their class due to late 
arrival. 
 

It is also important that children are picked up on time when Kindy finishes at 12:15pm and school 
finishes at 2:45pm. This is important for your child’s safety and to ensure teachers are able to get to after 
school meetings on time. 
 

I understand the roads on which some families travel to school on are not in best condition at the 
moment; however, if you are going to be late please make a phone call so that your child knows where 
you are and that you are on your way to pick them up. 
 

Year Six and Seven Assembly   

Friday’s year six and seven assembly focused on our school’s You Can Do It! positive psychology 
program, the importance of leadership and the responsibility we all have to be accountable for our 
actions. 
 

The upper primary brought this to life by planning and performing short plays to give examples of school 
yard dilemmas and how these can be overcome by students making correct choices and showing strong 
leadership.  
 

Congratulations to the year six and seven students on their outstanding assembly.  
 

Tomorrow’s assembly will be run by the year five class who will be taking us on a world tour. We look 
forward to seeing many parents, grandparents and wantoks at tomorrow’s assembly. 
 

                                                                                                            

Congratulations Week Three  
 

Principal Award Winners 

 

 Jacinta Watkins – Year Five 
 

Elizabeth Perkins – Year Three 
 

 Bethany Sigere– Year Two 
 

Ryleigh Smart – Year One 
 

Hayley Apfel – Year Seven 
 

 

 

      Week 4 Term 1 2016  

 

 

 



School Council 
Notice of Meeting: Lihir International Primary School Council Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be held 
tonight, Thursday 18th of February, from 7pm in the staffroom. 
 

If you are interested in being involved in School Council there are two vacant Parent Representative 
positions to be voted on at the AGM. The tenure of a School Council Parent Representative is two years. 
 

School Council meets at 7pm on Thursday week four and week eight of each term.  
 

Canteen Update 
Thank you to all parents who have been helping out in the canteen this year and to Heni and Phyliss for 
organising rosters, orders, money and menus. 
 

There have been some small changes made to the canteen roster and menu. Please find this 
information in Toksave attachments and contact Heni if you have any questions. 
 

Book Club Orders 
Please remember all orders for Scholastic Book Club are due tomorrow and need to be returned to the 
front office. 
 

Thank you Virginia and P&W for organising Book Club again this year. 
 

School Sport 
Netball for prep to year three students and basketball for year four to year seven students continues 
tomorrow afternoon from 3pm until 4pm. 
 

If you have any questions or suggestions regarding Lihir International Primary School please give me a 
buzz or make a time to come in for a chat. 
 
 

Kind regards 
 
 

Michael 
 
 

Michael Bawden 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Year six and seven students planned and performed role plays focusing on You 
Can Do It! values at last week’s assembly 


